Dear Parents/Guardians,

As a school community, we recognize the importance of engaging in learning activities to raise
awareness and understanding of the devastating impact of Canada’s residential school
system. This is a vital part of our commitment to the Truth and Reconciliation Commission’s
(TRC) Calls to Action.

Since 2013, Orange Shirt Day has been observed on September 30th to honour the lives and
experiences of Indigenous children who endured the residential school system in Canada. Last
spring, the federal government enacted legislation recognizing September 30th as a federal
statutory holiday commemorating National Day for Truth and Reconciliation. This action was in

response to Truth and Reconciliation Commission's (TRC) Calls to Action #80.

Please note, this is not a statutory holiday in Ontario and schools will be open, with
learning activities taking place. However, some Indigenous families may decide to keep
their children home on that day to engage in activities with family and community.

Indigenous self identification is a confidential process and should not be understood as a
requirement for students to be away from school on this important day. There is no expectation
that students who are away from school on this day participate in any school-related activities.
Teachers have also been asked to not schedule tests or make assignments due on September
30th.

This meaningful day signals a year-long, ongoing commitment to learning that centres the
truth of the harmful effects of colonialism, including the residential schools system that caused

the loss of Indigenous lives, languages and traditions for generations.

How Knoxdale Public School is participating in the National Day for Truth and Reconciliation

Learning activities planned for September 30th will focus on developing student and staff
understanding of the Truth and Reconciliation Commission’s 94 Calls to Action and
commemorating those whose lives were impacted by residential school experiences. Below
are some of the ways this day will be recognized at Knoxdale Public School include:

e Opening exercises featuring a virtual opening address by Algonquin Knowledge
Keeper Monique Manatch and a land acknowledgment by OCDSB Director of


https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/british-columbians-our-governments/indigenous-people/aboriginal-peoples-documents/calls_to_action_english2.pdf

Education Camille Williams-Taylor, which you may join by clicking this link at 10:30 am
on September 30th.

e Age appropriate learning activities to deepen understanding of truth and reconciliation
(please reach out to your child’s teachers for details)

e Avirtual closing offered by Ms. Manatch, which you may join by clicking this link at
2:00 pm on September 30th.

We encourage you to review the Truth and Reconciliation Commission’s Calls to Action and

Spirit Bear's Guide to the Truth and Reconciliation Commission of Canada Calls to Action
(Youth friendly language outlines the 94 calls to action).

Visit the OCDSB National Truth and Reconciliation Day webpage to learn more about:

- How the OCDSB is marking this day

- Actions parents and students can take

- Community and mental health resources for Indigenous students and families
Questions may be directed to me at julie.chouinard@ocdsb.ca

On behalf of the Knoxdale team,

Julie Chouinard, Principal


https://youtu.be/yjJxVS0jrmU
https://youtu.be/NDV91bH0H4Q
https://www.rcaanc-cirnac.gc.ca/eng/1524494530110/1557511412801
https://fncaringsociety.com/sites/default/files/child_friendly_calls_to_action_web.pdf
https://ocdsb.ca/our_schools/indigenous_education/national_truth

